
New York Municipal Power Agency 

Case 24-E-0498 

NOTICE OF PROPOSED GENERIC TARIFF REVISIONS 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN by the New York Municipal Power Agency (“NYMPA”) that on 
September 4, 2024, it issued and filed with the New York State Public Service Commission 
(“Commission”) Tariff leaves to amend its Schedule for Electric Service, P.S.C. No. 1, Electricity 
to become effective January 1, 2025.  

These proposed changes to the General Information and Rider A are corrections to regulation 
references or numbering that will not impact customers.  

Proposed Riders B and C to NYMPA’s Generic Tariff are discussed in more detail below. Village 
of Akron is governed by the Generic Tariff and will have the option to adopt the Riders as 
Addenda to its individual tariff. Even after the proposed Riders become effective in the Generic 
Tariff, they would not impact Village of Akron’s Customers unless and until Village of Akron 
adopts the Riders.  

Village of Akron has not yet determined if it plans on adopting either of the Riders into its tariff. 
If Village of Akron chooses to adopt either or both of the Riders, it will provide further notice to 
its Customers in compliance with the Public Service Law and its regulations.  

 Rider B – Outdoor Lighting Service Class: This proposed Rider would add a Service 
Class for outdoor LED streetlights and includes a proposed formula to recover associated 
costs.  LED streetlights are now standard, and Rider B will simply reflect the costs of 
providing the service.  

 Rider C – Purchase of Renewable Energy from New Distributed Generators: This 
proposed Rider would create a first-come, first-served program for residential and non-
residential customers who own or operate electric generating equipment located and used 
at their premises, including solar or solar combined with energy storage. The program 
includes formulas for determining customer charges and credits, which will reflect the 
utility’s avoided costs.  Specific limits on interconnected generation will be set if and whe 
Village of Akron n decides to adopt the rider.  

The filing before the Commission is available online at the Department of Public Service 
website, www.dps.ny.gov, by clicking on “File Search” (located under the heading “Commission 
Files”) and entering “24-E-0498” in the box labelled “Search by Case Number.”  If you wish to 
comment on the proposal, you can reach out to us at  Village of Akron, PO Box 180, Akron, NY  
14001 or email jdetine@akronvillage.us.  If you would like to comment to the Commission 
directly, you can go to www.dps.ny.gov, click on “File Search” (located under the heading 
“Commission Files”), enter “24-E-0498” in the box labelled “Search by Case Number,” and then 
click on “Post Comments” located at the top right of the page.  

Alternatively, comments may be mailed to the Hon. Michelle L. Phillips, Secretary, Public 
Service Commission, Three Empire State Plaza, Albany, New York 12223-1350. 

Dated: November 1, 2024 


